Jan. 16, 2016 Meeting Minutes
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The last meeting of the Putnam County Master Gardeners was held on Jan. 16, 2016, at the Cross of Grace Church in Hurricane, with 19 members in attendance of which one was a new member, Jan College.   In addition, Chris and Leslie Burdette of Shady Oak Farms were present who spoke at the meeting, see below.  
Annual Holiday Dinner

We decided to enjoy the holiday meal first. Once again, excellent food was prepared and everyone had a good time fellowshipping as well as chowing down on the great food. 
Ginseng
The business part of the meeting was called to order by President Myra Simmons at 4:55 PM. The floor was given to Chris and Leslie Burdette, local farmers, who presented a slide show of their experiences raising ginseng.
There are four categories of ginseng crops: wild, wild simulated, woods grown, and field grown. The Burdettes grow most of their ginseng by the last method, field grown.  Theirs are grown organically. Permits are required to grow ginseng. 
 Several parts of the plants can be grown and sold. The leaves to make tea, the berries for whom some claim reduces blood sugar levels, the stalks are chewed by some who enjoy their pungent taste, the seeds for propagation, the flower spikes which studies have shown to be loaded with antioxidants, and, of course the roots, which are considered not only medicinal but tasty (by some.) The Burdettes raise and sell the roots, although he admits that he doesn’t like to eat them.
The older the roots the better; long roots, dried, with well defined rings get the best prices, about $60 per pound.

They grow their ginseng on about four acres of north or east facing slopes because the plants are not sun lovers. They rake their fields, chop up the soil, broadcast the seeds, and water often because the plants like moisture.  Amazingly, the plants do well near Black Walnut trees.
Reports
The business part of the meeting started at 6:00 PM. It was moved and seconded by Kathy Walker and Kathy Talley that the minutes of the August 17, 2015, meeting be approved as posted on the web page. The motion passed.   
Myra read the treasurer’s report.  A correction was made concerning the money collected for the Wreath Class. A motion was made by Bobby Carter to add $500 to the budget for a “Garden Fund”, which would cover costs to assist in the High Tunnel work as well as other garden projects. The motion on the floor was modified to approve the corrections to the report as well as add the $500 budget item. It was seconded by Kathy Walker, and the motion passed.
Old Business
A question was asked if we were going to sell trees again this year. Chuck Talbott, County Extension Agent, reported that it probably would not happen this year because he no longer had Sarah Campbell who did most of the leg work for that project. Jennifer Hensley, of the Town and Country Store in Nitro, volunteered their services for the tree sales. Many thanks to them! Last year 150 trees were sold. There are many of the tree wraps left over, so we will not have to purchase those. This sale will be advertised on TV and in newspapers. 
Dawn Long mentioned that there are incomplete records on Master Gardener volunteer hours at the extension office.  She passed around a form with the information she has at present. Those whose hours are incomplete should bring the records up to date. This information is not only important for requirements of membership but also for the awarding of the year pins.

As approved by the membership at the August meeting, a plaque was presented to Penny and Matt Goff of Gritt’s Greenhouse on Nov. 24, 2015.  
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The plaque reads: “In appreciation to Matt and Penny Goff and to Gritt’s Midway Greenhouse for your dedicated service to the Putnam County Master Gardeners and our school garden projects” It has the logo of both the West Virginia Master Gardeners and the Putnam County Master Gardeners organizations. 

Thanks again Matt and Penny!
The wreath class was a big success. 27 adults, 6 children, and 11 members participated. To read an article in the Putnam Post, go here: http://www.metroputnam.com/article-/20151215/ringing-in-the-wreaths
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Jan College works with sprigs of greenery during the wreath class, 

Dec. 3, 2015 at the Valley Park in Hurricane. 
New Business
Rock Branch Elementary has $12,000 approved for the building of their high tunnel.  Bobby Carter and Bill Walker delivered over 100 packages of coconut fiber donated by Gritt’s Greenhouse to the proposed site of the new high tunnel.  Bobby reported that there is plenty of free coconut fiber left if anybody needs some.

There was some discussion concerning the apparent lack of full support for processing the food grown in the high tunnels. In at least two cases good food was thrown away because either there were not enough cooks to process the food or the cooks did not know how to prepare the food. For example, 9.5 pounds of Bok Choy were thrown away at one location. Tim Sayre will get involved.
Nadine Perry asked if the problem could be the lack of communication between Master Gardeners and the school staff. Sometimes, the school’s scheduling is such that we do not get notification in time to organize the help of Master Gardeners. 
However, Bobby Carter gave accolades to Hometown Elementary whose summer growing project resulted in an amazing pumpkin crop. Pumpkins as big as three feet in diameter were grown! 
[image: image5.png]



A sign-up sheet was passed around for volunteers to sign up to help out with the High Tunnels. 
There will be an AmeriCorps volunteer, Douglas Penn, who will help out four days a week, six hours per day with the school garden projects. He will be conducting three to four sessions with the teachers emphasizing “content standard objectives.”
Master Gardeners who will be working with children in school garden projects will have to complete certain requirements. One such requirement is to read the document “WVU Children on campus” on-line and have a signed certificate of completion on file at the extension office. Go here: https://www.classmarker.com/online-test/start/
Kathy Walker can still order member T-shirts. Dawn suggested that “volunteer” should be written on the back of the T-shirts because so many people think we are paid for our services. 
The Master Gardeners should get recognition for their volunteer work. The Putnam Metro newspaper has been good to published articles on our High Tunnel projects. The Mayor of Winfield presented a certificate of appreciation to the Master Gardeners for their landscaping work at the new Winfield Community Center. Kathy and Bill Walker accepted the certificate at a meeting of the Town Council in July, 2015.

There will be a WVU display at the Capitol next month. Our association will put on a dog and pony show.  A committee consisting of Bobby Carter, Jennifer Hensley and Nadine Perry will have displays and a rotating digital picture show of our projects.
The Governor has a recognition award for efforts like ours. There is no reason we shouldn’t get that recognition!
Jennifer Hensley, of the Town and Country Store, will be conducting a canning class on August 18 and 19 at 6:00 Pm. On Sep. 8 at 6:00 PM, there will be a pollinator class. Also, sometime in July, there will be an indoor pruning class. Details later; also link here towncountrysupply@comcast.net
Helen Yater and Doris Sampson will help Myra Simmons at the Home and Garden Show in March. 
Elections

The two offices of President and Vice-president were up for nominations. Kathy Talley was nominated for the presidency by Kathy Walker and Helen Yater seconded.  No other nominations were offered. A vote was taken and Kathy Talley is now our new President.  

Although there were some names tossed around for vice-president, no one accepted, so the office of vice-president is on hold.
Door prizes

At 7:10 PM the meeting was closed but members stayed around for door prizes.

The following were winners:

Grova Hensley

A pretty plaque

Chuck Talbott

Bag of vole (a nasty mole) treatment

Nadine Perry

Composter bin

Bill Walker

$10 gift card for the Town and Country Store
Dawn Long

Floor mat

Kathy Walker

Bird feeder

Jennifer Hensley
Bird feeder

Ted Jones

$10 gift card for the Town and Country Store

Helen Yater

Idiots Guide to Gardening Book

Roberta Farmer

Watering can

Robert Carter

Watering can

Doris Sampson

Fertilizer

Kathy Talley

$10 gift card for the Town and Country Store

Joan Galford

$10 gift card for the Town and Country Store

Myra Simmons

Pear butter

Next Meeting

To be announced on the web page:   www.wvpcmg.com
